
TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Dan Howard, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: Pressure Reducing Valve maintenance  

MEETING DATE: Tuesday, September 7, 2021 

 

BACKGROUND 

The City of Cannon Falls water distribution system contains 8 Pressure 

Reducing Valves throughout the 5 pressure zones.  We would like to 

begin a preventive maintenance program of inspecting and rebuilding 2 

valves per year, which would put us in a 5 year rotation of inspection 

and rebuilding.  We have chosen the County Road 25 valve and the 

Timber Lane valve for rebuild this year.  The valves were installed in 

2001 and 2006, respectively and have not been rebuilt.  The County 

Road 25 valve is an 8 inch valve and the cost to rebuild is $6,670.  The 

Timber Lane valve is a 6 inch valve and the cost to rebuild is $5,800.  

Total cost of $12,470. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

Motion and approval to accept the estimates as written and move 

forward with this project as recommended by the Public Works 

Commission. 






